Statement from BFRW Chair Roger Heeringa related to EC proposal,

This statement is meant to clarify the process for the BFRW committee related to code change proposal 24-GP1-118.  Per the motion passed at the February 6, 2025, SBCC meeting the BFRW committee is, “directed to coordinate and manage…proposals where there is additional editorial clean up and/or public input requests.”  This motion also requires that, “All proposals are to be returned to the Standing Committees by July 11, 2025, for final review and approval by the Standing Committees by July 18, 2025.”  Code change proposal 24-GP1-118-R4 BFRW (4) has been posted on the SBCC website since approximately the 13th of May 2025, and should be considered the proposal under consideration by the BFRW.  
Per the notice published by the SBCC on May 14, 2025, there will be BFRW committee meetings on June 13, June 27, July 2 and July 18 to consider submitted comments to proposal 118 prior to forwarding it back to the council at the July 18, 2025, meeting.  Considerable verbal and written comments have been made on this proposal and are either included in the BFRW version posted or have been expressed in past BFRW meetings.  
Moving forward all comments on this proposal must be sent to the SBCC staff in writing and submitted prior to 5:00 PM June 23.  The staff will determine if these proposals fall under the additional editorial clean up, ie. technical in nature, or additional public input, ie, general in nature.  The BFRW committee will debate and act on all comments and may, at their discretion, request an explanation by the maker of the comment and/or the proponent of the proposal if appropriate.  

· - see attached for screenshot of the motion that passed the SBCC which can also be found at 3 hours and 40 minutes on the recording of the February 6, 2025 SBCC meeting.
